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25th Navajo Nation Council marches for awareness of 
Missing and Murdered Diné Relatives

WINDOW ROCK, Ariz. - Today, the 25th Navajo Nation Council joined community members in 
a march to show solidarity with families of Missing and Murdered Diné Relatives. 

“The issue of Missing and Murdered Diné Relatives is not a new crisis. It’s rooted in colonization 
where many of our ancestors faced violence, abuse, and kidnapping,” Speaker Curley said. 
“My grandfather has talked about our women being taken to never return home. It’s been 
generations that our people have been carrying this pain.” 

The issue of MMDR impacts everyone on the Navajo Nation and Speaker Curley said one 
objective of the march was to foster support and healing for impacted families. 

Law and Order Committee Chair Eugenia Charles-Newton supported the voices of those who 
speak out against harassment and abuse. Chair Charles-Newton said that she was walking to 
take a stand against sexual harassment in the workplace, and that often those who speak up 
are looked upon as disruptors or agitators. 

“Sometimes when you speak out against this issue, you’re looked upon as the bad guy. I don’t 

Members of the 25th Navajo Nation Council, the Missing and Murdered Diné Relatives Task Force, and community advocates stand 
in solidarity with families impacted by the MMDR crisis. 
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For the latest news from the Navajo Nation Council, please visit
https://www.navajonationcouncil.org or search for “Navajo Nation Council” on social media.

believe that. We need to step up and say something. I’m here today to say that I don’t condone 
this action,” Chair Charles-Newton said. “Speaking out and being blamed is not right. We need 
to stop root causes like stalking, domestic violence, and harassment in the workplace.”

The march started at the Navajo Nation Museum and ended in front of the Navajo Nation 
Council Chamber with advocates speaking on the crisis.

In front of the Council Chamber, Missing and Murdered Diné Relatives (MMDR) Task Force Chair 
Amber Kanazbah Crotty delivered a message of hopeful determination considering this current 
crisis that faces the Nation. 

“For our advocates today, I want to highlight and uplift the movements we are a part of like 
the MMDR Task Force. It’s the families that have been directly impacted who have created this 
movement. It’s not a movement for political gain. It’s a movement for restoration, resilience, 
and for our healing,” Chair Crotty said. 

Several individuals impacted by the MMDR crisis shared their stories of loved ones who have 
gone missing or were tragically murdered without resolve.

“We need to fight the fight that some don’t have strength for,” Speaker Curley said. “Thanks   for 
having the strength and prayers to support one another. We’re healing together.”
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